International Interdisciplinary workshop 20th. - 21st. September 2007

Can Interdisciplinary Research Produce ‘Good’ Knowledge?

The aim of the workshop was to engage a number of international experts from different disciplines in discussions of the question of whether  interdisciplinary research can produce good knowledge – for policy, for theory and for practice.

The workshop was organised by Liz Oughton, CRE; Louise Bracken and Harriet Bulkeley, Department of Geography, Durham; and Michael Carrithers dept. of  Anthropology Durham and was held at the Institute of Advanced Studies Durham University. Invited participants from Canada, USA, Sweden and across the UK from Aberdeen to Bristol and the disciplinary backgrounds represented ranged from fine art to physics and world systems modelling. All the participants had been active in interdisciplinary projects of various types. The participants were not asked to present papers but single page think pieces which they used to introduce themselves and initiate discussion. 

The workshop focussed on three critical area of debate on the nature and purpose of interdisciplinary research: purpose and policy, creating good theory and methodological problems. Wide ranging discussions covered the experience and evaluation of research and particular interest was expressed in the nature and role of stakeholders in research and different ways of working. One significant point that emerged was the importance of writing together in facilitating communication between people from different disciplinary backgrounds.

All agreed that the conversations and arguments that had become in the meeting should be continued. They will also be opened to a much wider audience. The proceedings of the two days have been recorded and an edited transcript will appear on RELU and department websites offering the opportunity for others to join in the conversation.

